 PENNAR & BUFFERLAND COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of the Pennar & Bufferland Community Association that was held in the Sherlock Holmes Inn on Tuesday, 10th February 2009 at 7.30 p.m.

The members present at the meeting were : Cllr Maureen Colgan (Vice Chairman), Carolyn Fortune (Retiring Treasurer), Ron Selby (Secretary), Cllr Tony Wilcox, Maggie Thomas, Mike Cook, Cllr Liz Cook, Tim McMahon and Peter England. 

Apologies for absence were received from: Christine John (Retiring Chairman), C H Moseley and PCSO Jim Moffatt. 

Cllr Maureen Colgan (Vice Chairman), opened the meeting by setting out the order of business as:
(1)   Election of officers to serve the P&BCA until February 2010
(2)   The Treasurer’s report to 10th February 2009

(3)   Matters arising from the minutes of 13th January 2009

(4)   Other business

Election of officers to serve the P&BCA until February 2010
       Office                Elected Officer               Proposed by                     Seconded by
  Chairman              Maureen Colgan             Cllr Tony Wilcox         Cllr Carolyn Fortune

  Vice Chairman     Christine John                 Tim McMahon             Cllr Liz Cook
  Treasurer              Tim McMahon                Cllr Carolyn Fortune    Cllr Maureen Colgan

  Secretary              Ron Selby                        Mike Cook                   Maggie Thomas
Treasurer’s signatories:  Cllr Maureen Colgan and Cllr Tony Wilcox

Treasurer’s report

Cllr Carolyn Fortune (Retiring Treasurer) distributed her final ‘Summary of Receipts & Expenses from January 2008 - December 2008’ to the assembled members. The summary showed the P&BCA to have a credit balance of £800. 90.
Carolyn said that the P&BCA had donated £250 to the St Patrick’s Community Hall funds to improve the facilities of the Pennar Youth Club; not £200 as was reported in the minutes of the 13th January meeting. 
Matters arising from the minutes of 13th January 2009

Paving of the pathway connecting Treowen Road to Bufferland Terrace
Cllr Tony Wilcox said that from his discussions with Ian Jones ( Pembroke Dock Town Clerk) and Matt Cloud (PCC Right of Way Officer), he has learnt that the Town Council has yet to complete the formal adoption of the pathway, and this omission is likely to delay the date when the paving work can start. Tony will make further enquiries to determine the whereabouts of the £9,500 that was set aside for the work.
Matt Cloud will determine the new location for the pole that supports power supplies to nearby properties, as is presently causing an obstruction to people using the pathway.
Other business

Request for a bench seat to be replaced, and for the levelling of a Pennar pavement

Maggie Thomas reminded the members that there used to be a bench seat at the top of the Victoria Road hill and facing towards High Street. Maggie thought that the bench was taken away some time ago for repairs, and she wondered if the Town Council could be persuaded to restore it to its original position. Maggie went on to say that some of the elderly, and maybe less surefooted Pennar residents, would be very appreciative of efforts to level the pavement between Bethany corner and High Street Post Office. Cllr Tony Wilcox said that this section of pavement had been patched up on several occasions after the laying of gas / water lines, and the matter has recently been put before the Town Council. He went on to say that he will enquire about replacing the bench seat at the next council meeting.

Yet more work for the road repairs men

Cllr Liz Cook said that the road surface on the north (uphill) side of Milton Terrace, between the junctions with Victoria Road and Sloggitts Hill is beginning to deteriorate markedly. Evidently the road has been patched up several times after the laying of utility lines, and in some parts it is cracking up and beginning to sink. Cllr Tony Wilcox said that he will put the matter before the Town Council at the next meeting. 

Pennar Youth Club
Cllr Liz Cook said that the St Patrick’s Community Hall committee was considering moving the youth club evenings from Fridays to Mondays. The move would make the hall available on Friday evenings for the wider community events such as dance bands, country & western and folk groups, and still have the weekend to recuperate!
A forthcoming opportunity for bargain hunters!

Cllr Liz Cook announced that the committee of St Patrick’s Community Hall plan to give the hall funds a boost by when they set up a charity shop in St Govan’s shopping centre sometime in April. Liz said she hopes Pennar residents will look through their accumulation of books, CDs, DVDs, videos, tapes, good quality clothing, furniture, crockery and bric-a brac, to make it a ‘field day’ for bargain hunters. 
Tidy Towns campaign comes to Pennar

Maggie Thomas reported that six Pennar residents took part in the Tidy Towns campaign that took in St Patrick’s children’s play park, while Cllr Tony Wilcox and others did a ‘clean up’ in Cross Park, Owen Street and the connecting lane between them.
Pembroke Dock Festival
Cllr Liz Cook announced two more entertainment venues to help towards making this years festival a memorable event. On Saturday 20th June, a Ceiledh band will be performing in St Patrick’s Community Hall. The doors will be opened at 7.30 p.m. and tickets will available at the door at £5 each. 
Pembroke Dock residents and visitors to the town will be able to enjoy a Mexican Day on Saturday, 20th June. Barriers will be erected to pedestrianize Dimond Street, all the better to enjoy the music by Sambadoc!
Pennar Families Fun Day

Saturday, 4th July has been proposed as the date for this ever popular event. From 2.00 p.m. to 4.00 p.m. the children will be able to enjoy themselves with a Bouncy Castle and other amusements. Refreshments will be served.

From 7.00 p.m. until midnight there will be dancing to live music in the community hall , and refreshments will be served.

The Chairman closed the meeting at 9.00 p.m. The next meeting of the Pennar & Bufferland Community Association will be held in the Sherlock Holmes Inn on Tuesday, 10th March 2009 at 7.30 p.m. 

